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May 26, 2019   Sixth Sunday of Easter 

The Extraordinary Peace of Christ 



FROM THE PASTOR’S PEN 

GREATLY BLESSED:  
PART ONE  
I want to share an important message 
with you from the Finance Council. 
 
Our parish is blessed to have received 
three significant donations, totaling 
$187,000, that are included in offertory 
income as designated by the donors.  
These generous gifts greatly boost our 
Sunday collection income, as indicated 
in the “At a Glance” numbers reflected 
in this week’s bulletin.  We are very 
grateful for these unexpected 
donations. 
 
Please accept our heartfelt thanks to all 
of our donors.  Divine Mercy could do 
nothing without the generosity of each 
and every person who has made a gift 
to this parish.  All gifts, no matter the 
size, help us to further our mission.  By 
giving, we emulate God himself, who 
has been so generous to us.  
 
The offertory collection is our primary 
source of revenue, so please continue 
your support each week. Sunday 
collections and donor gifts not only help 
maintain our facilities, but they provide 
financial support for the mission our 
Divine Mercy Parish has embarked 
upon.  The parish will be developing 
programs which will enable people to 
share their faith and serve others in new 
and exciting ways.  Our prayer is that 
every parishioner of Divine Mercy parish 
will grow in their faith, and experience 
and share all our parish community has 
to offer. 
 
Our future is an exciting one and we 
hope you feel that same excitement.   
 
Father Steven Lanza, Pastor 
Finance Council Members: 
 Jim Dietz, Co-Chair 
 Felicia O’Malley Co-Chair 
 Tom Borders 
 Jim Campbell 
 Chris Kaiser 
 Rob O’Keef 
 Jon Skelly 
 Bob Snediker 
Michelle Wasielewski, Director of 
Operations 

 
WHAT A BLESSING YOU ARE! 
God bless you all for your generous 
support each week.  Large or small, 
each gift is important and gives glory 
to the Lord.  You may be physically 
putting a cash or envelope gift into 
the basket, or you may be 
electronically donating to the 
offertory, or you may mail in or drop 
off a check to that same collection.  
In whatever form your donation 
comes to the parish, we are deeply 
grateful for your generosity.  Without 
that generosity, we would not go 
very far in “making disciples, building 
church and serving others,” as 
expressed in our tag line. 
 
GENEROSITY ENABLES 
CREATIVITY AND LIVELINESS 
From my perspective as pastor, it is 
exciting and humbling to see such 
generosity.  Know that the staff, the 
Senior Leadership Team, the Parish 
Council and the Finance Council are 
actively working to put this 
generosity to good use as we move 
through phase five of Renew My 
Church.   
 
We are evaluating liturgy and music, 
and are beginning to prepare for a 
different sort of vibrant and uplifting 
Mass experience on Sunday evenings 
(and expanding from there to other 
weekend Masses).  Alpha is off to a 
good start in its pilot form.  We will 
offer Alpha in the fall to everyone 
who wants to attend.  Religious 
formation of children is continuing to 
innovate, shifting from being content
-driven to conversion driven. 
 

GREATLY BLESSED: PART 
TWO 

Next weekend Sacred Heart School 
awards its graduates diplomas at a 
special weekend Mass at 1:00 in the 
afternoon.  These young graduates 
go forth from our school.   
 
We send them forth with our 
blessing.  But they, themselves, are a 
blessing: to us, to their families, and 

to the new schools they will be 
attending in the upcoming academic 
year. 
 
Of course, as they move on, they are 
not leaving the parish.  We are excited 
to send them on their way with our 
prayers, and we look forward to their 
continuing personal and faithful 
development as disciples of Jesus who 
are learning elsewhere but who are 
celebrating that discipleship here at 
Divine Mercy parish. 
 
A special thank you to the parents of 
the graduates for sacrificing and 
making the investment to enroll their 
child in a Catholic grammar school.  
This investment is a gift you give to 
them that lays a beautiful foundation 
for their future, and ours, as a church!   



EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP: 
A LOOK AT THE SCRIPTURES 
“…do not let your hearts be troubled 
or afraid.” (JOHN 14:27)  
 

Our limited human understanding 
cannot begin to understand the 
immense power of God. Instead of 
trusting in God, we think we can 
control every outcome. Do you want 
to make God laugh? Tell Him your 
plans. The next time worry, anxiety or 
fear creeps in, thank God for all He 
has given you and trust that He has a 
better plan for you.  
 

RESPECT LIFE PRAYER 
That Christ's farewell gift of peace 
may be preserved through a renewed 
respect and protection for every 
human life, particularly as the State of 
Illinois considers legislation that 
would endanger the unborn; we pray 
to the Lord. 
 

WEEKLY SCRIPTURE 
REFLECTION GROUP 
Note, due to the observation of 
Memorial Day, the scripture reflection 
group will NOT meet on Monday, 
May 27.  We will resume our 
gatherings on Monday, June 3rd.  

POPE FRANCIS 
ON TWITTER 
 
“We pray for those who live with 
severe illness.  Let us always safeguard 
life, God’s gift, from its beginning until 
its natural end.  Let us not give in to a 
throwaway culture.“ 

PRAYER AND WORSHIP 

MEMORIAL DAY MASS AT SACRED HEART CHURCH 
It has been a tradition to offer Mass on Memorial Day at Sacred Heart Cemetery as 
we pay tribute to those who have given their lives in defense of our nation, as well 
as to pray for all of our beloved dead buried there or elsewhere.  Due to 
construction on Dundee Road at Lee Road it would be inconvenient to have the 
Mass there.  Hence it will be moved, for this year only, to Sacred Heart Church.  It 
will be the only Mass offered on Memorial Day at Divine Mercy Parish. 
 
It has also been a tradition to invite those in attendance at the cemetery to take a 
flower to the grave of their loved one at the end of Mass.  This year those 
attending will be offered a flower as they enter church; and they will be invited 
after the homily to bring their flower forward 
and place it in a vase at the altar.  After Mass 
there will be a reception in the Sacred Heart 
Church Courtyard, and the vases will be carried 
in the recessional and placed before the statue 
of the Sacred Heart in the courtyard.   Please 
join us at 10:00 a.m. on Monday, May 27 for this 
lovely and meaningful Mass and the reception 
following.   

OUR PARISH      OUR FUTURE 

BE BOLD 
As part of our Renew My Church 
efforts in building our new reality to 
become a vibrant faith community 
that seeks to make disciples, build 
church and serve others, we want to be 
BOLD in everything we do!  That can 
manifest itself in so many exciting and 
creative ways.  The possibilities are 
endless.  We wanted to share with you 
one of the (visible) bold steps our 
Senior Leadership Team decided to 
take to help move our parish forward.  
On May 12th, when we celebrated 
Mother’s Day with all the wonderful 
women who mother in one way or 
another, we invited several women 
from the parish and our staff to share 
their thoughts on motherhood, as it fit 
so well with that Sunday’s  Gospel: 
 
“Jesus said: 
“My sheep hear my voice; 
I know them, and they follow me. 
I give them eternal life,  
and they shall never perish. 
No one can take them out of my hand.  
My Father, who has given them to me, 
is greater than all, and no one can take 
them out of the Father’s hand. The 
Father and I are one.” 

 
Given that these reflections were so 
well received and many parishioners 
want to hear more from women of 
the parish, we wanted to share with 
you the text of  some of  those 
Mother’s Day Reflections in this 
column.  They’re a great reminder to 
be bold! 
 
This reflection comes to you from 
Patty Sanfilippo, who spoke at the 

5:00pm Mass  on May 
11, 2019. 
 

GRATITUDE 
My name is Patty 
Sanfilippo.  When Judy 
1st asked me to speak 
on this weekend, I told 
her “well, OK, but 
you’ve got to recognize 
that I’m a one-trick 

pony.  I tell the same story and/or 
borrow shamelessly from 
presentations that others have done 
before.”  So – I’m letting you know - 
don’t be surprised if you’ve heard 
some of this from me or others 
before!  
 

I know that it’s Mother’s Day  
 

(continued on next page) 



      OUR PARISH        OUR FUTURE 

knows me knows that I don’t cook.  
 
I’m really thankful for musical theater 
(and Broadway in Chicago) …some 
favorites:  Hamilton, Dear Evan 
Hanson, Beautiful, Jersey Boys, 
Waitress, Wicked.  I could keep going 
but I’ll stop there. 
 
I’m thankful for my cat, Sasha, who 
keeps me company but like most 
cats, it’s on her time, not mine.  For 
example, she likes to be petted in the 
morning while I’m eating breakfast 
but not in the evening when I’m 
sitting around relaxing – she just 
watches me then.  Weird! 
 
I’m thankful for words like “hangry.”  
So descriptive! 
 
I’m thankful for clean, drinkable water 
that’s plentiful.  I’m thankful for 
public servants (police, fire 
department) and any one who is 
serving or ever served in the military.   
 
I’m thankful for my health.  I’m 
thankful for my job. 
 
I can’t even begin to tell you how 
thankful I am for my friends.   
 
I’m thankful for the healing power of 
prayer. 
 
I’m thankful for a parish led by a 
strong pastor and parish staff that’s 
willing to take on the challenges of 
renewing the church in order to 
create a faith community that will 
thrive and grow into the future.    
 
And I’m thankful for the many 
parishioners who offer their time, 
talents and treasures in support of 
ministries in our parish and the 
broader community. 
 
I’m going to stop there so that I can 
share a short story with you… 
 
UNOPENED GIFTS 
There was once a woman who had a 
dream and, upon waking, she 

weekend, and not Thanksgiving, but I 
thought I’d share things that I’m 
thankful for.  As you listen, maybe 
you can add the things you are 
thankful for too. 
 
I want to start by saying how thankful 
I am to have had terrifically loving 
and generous parents.  I’m especially 
thankful for a Mom who went back to 
work and supported our family when 
my Dad switched from the “safety” of 
the corporate world to being an 
entrepreneur.  She was a wonderful 
role model … independent, confident, 
well-organized.   (I like to think I 
picked up some of those qualities.)   
 
I’m thankful that I’ve been able to 
launch two amazing children, Michael 
& Anna.  They are smart, interesting, 
resilient young adults and I’m really 
proud of them and their 
accomplishments (although I have to 
admit that I sometimes find myself 
wishing they were still young and at 
home greeting me when I’d come 
home from work at night – “Mom, 
Mom – You’re Home!”).  I bet some of 
you feel the same, yes? 
 
I’m thankful for music - The Beatles, 
Diana Ross and the Supremes, The 
Temptations, Billy Joel, WFMT.   
 
I’m thankful for the challenge of the 
Sunday crossword puzzle in the 
Tribune.   
 
I’m thankful for Jason Guy who’s a 
writer for the Wall Street Journal – he 
always makes me smile with his 
snarky sense of humor. 
 
I’m thankful for the Chicago Botanic 
Garden…enough said. 
 
I’m thankful for the Winnetka Library 
– countless free books and movies!  
What could be better! 
 
I’m thankful for TV and shows like 
Grace & Frankie, The Blacklist, 
Friends, The Great British Baking 
Show and, in general, The Food 
Network although anyone who 

wondered what the dream was about.  
In her dream she went to heaven and 
found herself in a room about the size 
of a small bedroom.  And, in the 
corner of the room she noticed a huge 
pile of beautifully wrapped gifts.  Well, 
she was a patient woman so she 
waited and waited and waited … but 
nothing happened.  Finally, her 
curiosity got the better of her and she 
went over and looked more closely at 
the gifts to find out who they were for.  
And, come to find out, her name was 
on every one of the gifts!  So, she 
waits a little while longer and then 
suddenly Christ himself walks into the 
room.  Can you imagine her surprise 
and amazement?!  Christ then speaks 
to her and asks, “What’s on your 
mind?”  She says, “WOW!  All these 
gifts are for me?  What’s the meaning 
of all this?”  Christ replies, “These were 
all the gifts you were given on earth…
but never opened.”  
Don’t forget to open your gifts! 
Thank you & Happy Mother’s Day! 
 
On behalf of Divine Mercy Parish, 
thank you, Patty! 

COMMUNITY 

As the parishes of St. Joseph and  
St. Francis Xavier come together as a 
part of Renew My Church, consider  
attending this Rosary Prayer Service to 
pray for unity among the faithful. 



COMMUNITY   

SAVE THE DATE!  COCKTAILS IN THE COURTYARD 
JUNE 14th 6-7:30PM 
AT ST. PHILIP  
Join us on the Convent Garden Patio 
at St. Philip on Friday, June 14th from 
6:00-7:30pm for our summer 
Cocktails in the Courtyard. 
All are welcome to stop by for a 
beverage and some snacks on your 
way home from work or on your way 
out for the evening.   
 

We continue to work towards our 
goal of strengthening our parish faith 
community and bringing the people 
of our two worship sites together to 
get to know each other. 
 

Help us in our vision for Divine Mercy 
Parish!  The priests, the Senior 
Leadership Team and the parish staff 
cannot do this alone.  We ALL are the 
church, and we ALL need to get to 
know each other better if we truly are 
to be the body of Christ. 
 

Join us! 

LET’S TALK ALPHA 
First, thank you for your continued 
prayers for our Pilot Alpha.  Prayer is a 
key component of the Alpha 
experience, and essential for its success. 
 
We also wanted to share some basic 
information about Alpha so everyone 
better understands what it is, and what 
it is not.  Alpha provides a welcoming 
space where one can explore life’s big 
questions and the Christian faith.  It is 
an opportunity to get to know Jesus. No 
two Alphas look the same, but generally 
have three key things in common: good 
food, a video and good conversation in 
a small group setting.   
 
Alpha is NOT the catechism, nor a 
teaching mechanism.  Alpha is not 
going to answer all the questions one 
might have about Christianity or 
Catholicism.  It is, however, a 
conversation starter, a door opener. 
It’s just one tool we’ll use to engage 
people in conversation about those big 
life questions and Jesus Christ.   
 
We hope you’ll give Alpha some 
thought whether you are a cradle 
Catholic, a fallen away Catholic, 
someone seeking a deeper relationship 
with Christ, or someone who does not 
know Jesus at all.  All are welcome and 
invited to join Alpha! 
 
We are set to launch Alpha on Monday, 
September 23rd at 6:30pm.  Come and 
see!  Again, all are welcome and invited! 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Thank You for a Great Year! 
The Sacred Heart campus celebrated our last session with a Family Mass, May Crowning  
and Reception.  Our children and Catechists shared  highlights of the year with an inspiring 
witness of service, prayer and faith sharing.  We expressed gratitude to our wonderful  
Catechists and Aides who are the core of our faith formation.  Thank you to all who made our 
year together a success! 



SACRED HEART SCHOOL 

LOOK WHAT’S HAPPENING AT SACRED HEART SCHOOL! 

Last Thursday was the final meeting of prayer  
families for the 2018-2019 school year.  With a  
focus on the Corporal Works of Mercy - Bury the 
Dead, students created cards for those who have 
lost someone.  Those cards have been given to the 
parish and will be shared with parishioners at their 
time of need. Prayer Families also created items to 
thank the eighth graders who led them throughout 
this entire year.   

The Jr. Kindergarteners had their field trip 
to Dave’s Down to Earth Rock Shop last 
Friday! Culminating their unit on dinosaurs, 
the children went on a scavenger hunt for 
various fossils in the shop’s museum and 

bought souvenir rocks and geodes in their gift shop. The best part - they got to take the Metra to and from the rock shop! They 
had a blast an unforgettable field trip! 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
Monday, May 27th  
Memorial Day! No school 
 

Wednesday, May 29th  
Thank You Mass  8:30am 
Summer Reading Program Glencoe and Winnetka libraries at 9:30am 
 

Thursday, May 30th  
Last day of school for preschool and class picnic  
Last day of school for 8th grade 
8th Grade Graduation Dance 
8th Grade Farewell 



COMMUNITY 

STEWARDSHIP GIVING 

 

 

 

FINANCES AT A GLANCE  AS OF  May 19, 2019 
 

               (SP)                                (SH)                   Total DMP           YTD DMP Budget 
YTD 2018-2019 Sunday Collection                                   $241,925                      $757,023              $998,948                       $932,571 

YTD 2017-2018 Sunday Collection                                   $246,939                     $727,448              
  
YTD Easter Collection for Divine Mercy Parish                    $90,164 

Budgeted Easter Collection for Divine Mercy Parish         $85,000 

                       Excess Surplus over Budget         $5,164 
 
YTD Christmas Collection for Divine Mercy Parish               $242,144 

Budgeted Christmas Collection for Divine Mercy Parish    $235,000 

                       Excess Surplus over Budget            $7,144 
 

Thank you for your generosity to Divine Mercy Parish! 

A JUST HARVEST 
Your generosity helped A Just  
Harvest continue their important 
work. 
 

The needs are real and ongoing, so 
our next drive will be on  
Sunday, October 20. 
 

Thanks for being part of the  
solution. 



LITURGICAL MINISTERS SCHEDULE - Weekend of June 1-2, 2019 

MINISTERS OF CARE 

PLEASE PRAY 

For Those Who Have Died 
May the souls of the faithfully departed,  
Through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

John Coughlin O'Leary  

ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE CHURCH 
5:30 p.m.   
 Presider: Fr. Solazzo 
 Servers:   Oliver Banks 
 Lector:     Michael Koberda 
 Ems:         Susan Corley Turk, Peggy McCallum, Anna Koberda 
 Ushers:    Gino D’Egidio, Charlie Orth, Tom Stegich 
 
7:30 a.m.  
Presider: Fr. Lanza (Deacon Keenan) 
Servers:  Volunteer 
Lector:  Bill Doll 
EMs:  Rima Abraham, Jane Clark, Elsie DiCesare 
Ushers:  Joe Salazar, Greg Clingan, Joe Pacini   
  
9:30 a.m.  
Presider: Fr. Lanza (Deacon Keenan) 
Servers:  Kaya Cravens, Ryan Cravens 
Lector:  Susan Seeberg 
EMs:   Alison Schroeder, Gerry Schroeder, Diana Scheeler 
Ushers:  Jason Cravens, Patrick Krohn, Dan Murphy, 
                   Fred Steinemann 

Lake Cook:    Marijo Erzinger 
Glen Oaks:    Mike Pearson, Jose Vargas 
 

Maryhaven / Lutheran General: 
Mary Breen, Mary Claps, Maureen Claps, Marilyn Hielscher, 
Marty Kearney, Anna Koberda, Michael Koberda,  
Diana Scheeler, Tom Carroll 

For Those Who Are Sick 
If you have a loved one who is ill,  

please call the main parish office to let us know.  
 

The following people suffer from illness or chronic conditions.  
They have asked for the prayers of our parish family.   

Please remember them to the Lord.  
 

Mark Agnew, Jeannie Ambrose, Michael Anderson,  
Jim Baisley, Dorothy Banas, Donald Blair, Elaine Boback, 
Sande Bolan, Paula Brady, Dennis Braun, Wendy Braun, 

Luciana Butera, Milly Calabrese, Kierre Caldwell, Patt Carlson, 
Patricia Catarello, Teresa Chapman, Kelly Bolan Chevalier,   

Tim Doll, Rick Doucette, Maureen Dwyer,  Timothy Feeney, 
Reese Felderman, John Flynn, Lisa Franke, Lydia Gatton, 

Benjamin Grillo, Philip Hall, Laura Hendricks, John Hoerster, 
Nancy Holihan, Mario Iturino, Cindy Jatis, Emily Jatis,  

Sean Jatis, Tom Jatis, Becky Jones, Philip Jones, Marge Kalsch, 
Edward Kennedy, Ginny Kunkel, Angie Larimer,  

Gina Quirk Lazicki, Anne Lesniak, John Madden, Drew Mans, 
Jackson Mans, Matthew Morgan, Beth O'Brien, Sally O’Malley, 

Ennio Rossi, Donna Sabido, Dick Schager, Catherine Scheid, 
Mary Shepherd, Judy Sokal, Bob Southwell, Mary Tatro,  
Ed Vamenta, Linda Walsh, Julie Wright, Lisa Zitella and  

Dr. Jerome Zwierzycki 

SACRED HEART CHURCH 
5:00 p.m.   
Presider:     Fr. Semmer (Deacon McNulty) 
Greeters:    Marion Powers, Dan O’Rourke 
Servers:      Aiden Dobsch, Evan Dobsch 
Lector:         Claudia Mann 
EMs:             Patty Sanfilippo, Barbara Fifer, Samuel Fifer 
Cantor:        Saturday Choir 
 
7:30 a.m.    
Presider:     Fr. Semmer 
Greeter:      Ludy Mariano 
Servers:      Quinn Drehkoff, Joe Drehkoff 
Lector:        Chris Lane 
EMs:            Bernadette Broccolo, Ludy Mariano 
Cantor:     Bernadette Garza 
 
9:00 a.m.   
Presider:     Fr. Semmer 
Greeter:      Kathy Janega, Frieda Baker 
Servers:      Volunteers needed 
Lector:        Kathy Janega 
EMs:             Kathy Handelman, Ann Marie Kiener , Nancy Kehoe 
Cantor:        Bernadette Garza 
 
10:30 a.m.  
Presider:     Fr. Cassidy (Deacon Bob Puhala preaching) 
Greeters:    Barbara Anderson, Edward Kuffert 
Servers:      Matthew Bradley, Sullivan Pierre 
Lector:        Tim Cawley 
EMs:             Frieda Baker, A.J. Leonard, Mary Jo Bushell 
                       Christine Kengott, Mark Kengott, Catherine Lehman 
Cantor:        Sacred Heart Choir 
 
4:30 p.m.     
Presider:     Fr. Solazzo 
Greeter:      Lynn Finneke 
Servers:       Volunteers needed 
Lector:         Lynn Finneke 
EMS:            James Collins, Dan Hagedorn, Chris Hartman 
Cantor:        Dan MacDonald 



MASS INTENTIONS 

Monday, May 27 
Scripture Reflection Group 9:00am / 
SH Fireplace Room 
 

Tuesday, May 28 
Crafty Ladies 9:00am / Convent 
Prayer Group 9:00am /  
SH Fireplace Room  
 

Wednesday, May 29 
RCIA 9:00am / SH Fireplace Room 
Meeting with Bishop Bartosic 
9:15am  / SH PO CR 
Sorority Recruitment 101 6:00pm / 
SH PCR 
 

Thursday, May 30 
Last day of school for PreSchool 
Last day of school for 8th Grade 
8th Grade Graduation Dance 
8th Grade Farewell  
 

Friday, May 31 
Last day of school for JK 
JK Spring Sing 8:00am / SH PCR 
 

Saturday, June 1 
 

Sunday, June 2 
Alpha 10:00am / SH PCR 
 

ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE 

SACRAMENTS 

Sacraments can be scheduled at either 
church.  Arrangements should be made 
through the main office at Sacred Heart. 
 

RECONCILIATION 
Wednesday—3:00-5:00pm (SP) 
Saturday—9:00-9:30am (SH) 
Saturday—5:00-5:15pm (SP) 
or by appointment 
 

BAPTISM 
By appointment.  Please call the 
main parish office or visit our website 
for the requisite forms. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Contact the main parish office 6 
months prior to the anticipated date 
of the marriage. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the main parish office to 
arrange for the sacrament for the 
seriously ill and homebound. 

Main Office 
Sacred Heart 
1077 Tower Road 
Winnetka, IL 60093 
(847) 446-0856 
Fax: (847) 501-5311 
Monday thru Thursday:  
 8:30am to 4:30pm 
 

Office 
St. Philip the Apostle 
1962 Old Willow Road 
Northfield, IL 60093 
(847) 446-8383 
Fax: (847) 446-8338 
Monday thru Friday: 
 9:00am-5:00pm 
 

Religious Education Offices  
Sacred Heart (847)446-6535 
St. Philip (847)446-8390 or  
(847)446-8383 
 

Sacred Heart School Office: 
1095 Gage Street 
Winnetka, IL 60093 
(847) 446-0005 
www.shwschool.org 
 
www.divinemercynorthshore.org 

DIVINE MERCY OFFICES 

THIS WEEK AT DIVINE MERCY  DO YOU HAVE A BULLETIN 
SUBMISSION? 
Please adhere to the following 
specifications when submitting an 
item for the bulletin.  The deadline is 
Tuesday, 9:00am for the following 
Sunday.   
 
BULLETIN SPECS: 
FONT STYLE:  Corbel 
FONT SIZE: 
Headlines: 12 (ALL CAPS & BOLD) 
Body text: 10 
LINE SPACING:  
Before and After Paragraphs:  0pt 
Between Lines:  1sp 
Avoid outlining text boxes, if you can. 
 
Continue to create ads for special 
events like A Moveable Feast, 
Oktoberfest or NiteLites.  We simply 
ask you incorporate the Corbel font 
style when you are able.   
Please submit all items to 
divinemercybulletins@gmail.com.   

SACRED HEART 
Monday, May 27  Memorial Day 
10:00 am- For the women and men who 
have proudly served their country  
 
Tuesday, May 28 
7:00 am- Claire Madden Segura 
8:30 am- 
 
Wednesday, May 29 
7:00am -   
8:30am -  
 
Thursday, May 30 
7:00 am -   
8:30 am -  
 
Friday, May 31 
7:00 am -   
8:30 am -   
 
Saturday, June 1 
8:30am -   
5:00 pm - Loretta Maloney 
  
Sunday, June 2 
7:30 am - Genevieve Conway 

9:00 am - Don O’Meara 

10:30 am - Shaku Mali 

4:30 pm - Parishioners of Divine Mercy 

Monday, May 27 
10:00am - Mass to be celebrated at  
Sacred Heart  
 
Tuesday, May 28 
8:00am - Holy Souls in Purgatory 
                   Daniel J. McNamara 
 
Wednesday, May 29 
8:00am - Brent Weiland 
 
Thursday, May 30 
8:00am - Eileen C. Berry 
 
Friday, May 31 
8:00am - Mary Viola Scheeler  
 
Saturday, June 1 
8:00 am - Mary Lou Colfer 
5:30 pm - John F. Flynn Jr. 
 
Sunday, June 2 
7:30 am - Lewis T. Acott 
9:30 am - Parishioners of Divine Mercy 



Pastor - Rev. Steven M. Lanza, slanza@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Dean Semmer, dsemmer@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Michael J. Solazzo, msolazzo@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Resident - Rev. Daniel Cassidy, dcassidy@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Deacon Mike McNulty, mimcnulty@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Deacon Gerry Keenan, gekeenan@archchicago.org,  773-251-6626 

Deacon Bob Puhala, bpuhala@usml.edu 

Director of Ministries - Judy Pyke, jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Principal Sacred Heart School - Kristen Fink, kfink@shwschool.org 

Director of Evangelization and Lifelong Formation (SH) - Sue Lehocky, slehocky@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Music Director - Todd Gresick, tgresick@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Associate Music Director - Sarah Cozzi, scozzi@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Director of Operations - Michelle Wasielewski, mwasielewski@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Administrative Assistant - Andrea  Steinert, asteinert@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Accounting/Contributions/Tuition - Cindy Atsaves, cindyatsaves@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Receptionist/Secretary (SP) - Carol L. Brown, clbrown@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SH) - Jeanne Morette,  jayersmorette@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SH) - Debbie Perkins, dperkins@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SP) - Donna Falzone, dfalzone@divinemercynorthshore.org 
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CHURCH NAME AND NUMBER — 

 Divine Mercy Parish    #862 

 

ADDRESS — 

 1077 Tower Road 

 Winnetka, Illinois 60093 

 

PHONE — 

 773-614-1103 

 

CONTACT PERSON — 

Julie Salako 

 

SOFTWARE — 

 Microsoft Publisher 2010 

 Adobe Acrobat DC 

 Windows 7 
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